MVCC PA Executive Board

Minutes

May 12, 2004 

To Be Approved 

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Mike Donaruma, Sam Drogo, Bill Perotti, Luther Riedel, Colleen Kehoe Robinson, Mike Sewall, and Cynthia Villanti. 

1. President’s Report

a. NYSUT Political Action Meeting, 4/26/04

The NYSUT Regional Office held a political action meeting focusing on K12 and upcoming budget votes plus the NYSUT endorsements conference this summer.

b. Worker Memorial Day, 4/28/04 

A Worker Memorial Day ceremony was held by the Labor Council at the Newman House at Utica College. Pres. Searles, Bill Perotti, Mona Perotti, Marie Czarnecki, and Jean Wagner attended. The PA was the best-represented local.

c. Oneida County Republican Committee, 4/30/04 

On April 30, Pres. Searles and Cynthia Villanti attended a reception of the Oneida County Republican Committee. Gov. Pataki and numerous legislators were in attendance. Villanti and Searles spoke to MVCC Board Members David Mathis and John Stetson. 

d. Millennium Project

The Millennium Project Committee has started meeting regularly, discussing issues. The most recent meeting was about the IS101 Intro to PC class that was specifically designed for the Millennium Project. Pres. Searles asked whether it had gone through the Curriculum Committee. It had not, but will now. This course is proposed to be team taught online. As there are contract issues involved, this will be discussed further. President Searles will meet with UTA President Larry Custodero and our respective NYSUT Labor Relations Specialists. Another MP meeting is planned for June. The issue of dual credit is being discussed in ongoing negotiations.

e. Labor Council Roast

George Zook designed an ad for the souvenir booklet.

f. NYSUT Higher Ed lobbying

ED 39 President Ellen Schuler Mauk contacted Pres. Searles because NYSUT is currently lobbying in Albany about higher ed tuition increases. Legislators seem to be paying attention to the impact on students. Mauk asked for specific figures on how MVCC’s proposed budget would affect students. Pres. Schafer’s proposed budget indicates an 11.2% increase from Oneida County, and a $75 annual tuition increase.

g. Rome TA Relay for Life

The Rome Teachers Association is asking people to buy luminaries for the Relay for Life in Rome this summer. There will be an announcement in PAnorama encouraging individual members to support this fundraising effort.

h. Local President’s Council, BRACC, 4/29/04

At the Local President’s Council meeting, Pres. Searles asked other locals to join the PA’s lead in donating to the Board Realignment and Closure Committee (BRACC), the effort to preserve the Rome Laboratories.

i. ED 39 Meeting, 6/18/04

PA Executive Board members are encouraged to attend and participate in planningfor the next year. Board members should let Pres. Searles know if they wish to attend.

j. PA rep change

Rick Zaklukiewicz has become part of AMVA, so is no longer a PA Rep for the Business Office. PA Rep Zyn Jackiw will add that office to his group.

k. Gene Militello

Pres. Searles sent a fruit basket from the Executive Board to Gene Militello, who is at his home recovering from surgery. He is bored, but feeling better.

2. New Business

a. LAP Camp, July 19-22.

b. NYSUT Regional Conference at Alex Bay, Oct. 15-17

Again, for PA planning. President Searles hopes all Executive Board members will attend.

c. NYSUT Community College Conference, Nov. 5-7

d. CNY Labor Council Roast

Motion to send two representatives to the CNY Labor Council Roast on May 25th at $60 each:

1st Mike Donaruma



2nd Luther Riedel



Carried unanimously.

e. LAP at Commencement:

Pres. Searles has sent a letter from the PA for the graduation booklet. Volunteers are needed on Tuesday, May 18 to tie ribbons with “Class of 2004” tags to the key rings, which Pres. Searles will present to graduates at commencement.

3. Correspondence

a. BRACC thank you

The PA received a thank you for our contribution to BRACC from the president of Mohawk Valley Edge. 

b.  UTA budget vote/election

The PA received a letter from Larry Custodero asking PA members to support the UTA budget and to vote for the candidate endorsed by the UTA, Veronica Sebastian. Pres. Searles will e-mail the membership.

c. CNY Labor Council and UTA election/ “Building Membership Partnership” Workshop

· Pat Costello, President of the Labor Council, wrote a follow-up letter to the editor of the Utica Observer-Dispatch in response to incumbent candidate Diane DiMeo, who had written “UTA just wants to elect someone they can control…” Costello responded to that charge and the issues of union endorsements.

· Costello also sent an announcement about a workshop on April 20 with Cornell about building member activism. Unfortunately, it’s in conflict with Summer Institute.

d. Billboard Campaign Committee thank you

Ann Wright, Treasurer of Oneida County Presidents’ Council, thanked the PA for its donation towards the K-12 budget vote billboards.

4. Treasurer’s Report (Treasurer Mike Donaruma)

a. The Treasurer distributed honoraria.

b. The Budget was approved at the membership meeting. The Treasurer is working on closing out the books for the year and will forward such to the audit committee for their approval.

5. Committee Reports 

Benefits Fund

· The Trustees are pursuing our tax-exempt status.

· The Fund has been spending several hours per week to prepare for HIPAA compliance and expects to be fully compliant before the end of May.

Negotiations 

The Alex Bay conference will be focused on preparing ideas for negotiations so that the PA can exchange packages with the College in January. Internal Communications needs to have a survey prepared by two weeks after the fall semester begins to give members approximately one month to complete the survey with ideas, so we can have an Access database for Alex Bay.

6. Election Results

· Pres. Searles distributed elections results and her appointment recommendations for the Board’s input. 

· She welcomed Luther Riedel as the new 1st VP and Marie Czarnecki continuing in another term as Secretary.

· There is a need for re-election in the NYSUT Representative Assembly category because an error in the ballot neglected to indicate “vote for 1,” and many members voted for two.

The board approved Pres. Searles appointments. The complete list of officers and committee members will appear in PAnorama after Pres. Searles has contacted everyone for their acceptances.

7. Adjournment by general consensus.

(Minutes were prepared from notes graciously taken by Cynthia Villanti as the Secretary was unable to attend the meeting.)

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
